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We object to the Proposed Mount Pleasant project modification.
Here are a number of reasons why we object to the proposed modifications.

1) The infrastructure area will now cover a larger area and the specific
location is not determined. The proposed modified infrastructure area has
expanded to join our property.

"These improvements will result in changes to the orientation, area and height of
some parts of the design" Vol. 1 p. 20

We have concerns with the height of some buildings. Visual impact and Night
light being two concerns in particular.

2) The position of the new conveyer and the location of the 500kW motor drive.
The proposed conveyer will travel directly to the western boundary of the
conveyor/service corridor and then follow in a southerly direction.

This brings the conveyer and the motor drive to our boundary and 400meters from
our residence, which is No 43. Vol.1 p.51

We are concerned about the noise that has been predicted to exceed acceptable
levels.
"Modelling predicts that the introduction of the proposed conveyer and possible
reconfiguration of the infrastructure within the infrastructure area envelope
introduce impacts at four identified assessment locations to the southwest."
Vol.1p. 36
Two of those four locations belong to us. Locations No. 43 and 44.
are our residences at "Noise levels are predicted to be above possible acquisition

levels." Vol. 1 p. 36
It is also predicted that we will experience "Sleep Disturbance" at both residences.
Vol. 1 p. 44

3) Construction Noise.
We will be affected by construction noise especially during 4−6pm. Elisabeth isa

schoolteacher who works at home at this time. Construction will also reduce our
air quality.

4) Air quality.
Cumulative air quality is greatly affecting our lives in this area. We are concerned
that when Mt. Pleasant starts operations the cumulative air quality will continue to
be a problem. The proposed conveyor and service road near our boundary will
only add to the disappointing air quality results.
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